ATSC – Club Council Meeting

March 16, 2004 Minutes

President called meeting to order at 7:35 P.M.

President’s Report

President Phil Keating started the meeting with recognition and thanks for service and dedication to departing board members:  Les Crane, equipment manager; Hilary Phillips, uniforms; Jack O’Toole, Boys Commissioner; and Celeste Szewczyk, Girls Commissioner.  

The president reiterated the focus of Arlington Travel Soccer Club in light of all the new clubs and super clubs being formed in the area.  ATSC aims to support three levels of play at all age groups:  one team in the top divisions of WAGS or NCSL, one in the next tier and a developmental group.  ATSC appeals to these different constituencies with a focus on recruiting and maintaining a talented coaching pool.  Support of coaches ranges from paying for training and licenses and responding to the coaches’ request for a club-wide goalie coach.  

Keating drew attention to the Club’s need to voice support for more synthetic fields in Arlington.  A sample letter was distributed along with contact information for Arlington County Board members, County Manager and Arlington Sports Commission officials.  All ATSC supporters are urged to let these officials know the width and breadth of the soccer community’s support.  

Volunteers needed!  Keating stressed need for volunteers for key activities such as fund raising and equipment management.

Treasurer’s Report

Total cash on hand as of 2/17/04 is $9,801.40.  Anticipated income in spring 2004 is expected to be $30,398 and known expenses are $14,583.  Additional spring 2004 budgeted expenses are budgeted at $16,500.  That includes scholarship grants of $10,000, the same amount as fall 2003.  It also continues the payment of coaches licenses and tryout expenses.  The net carryover to fall 2004 season would be $9,116.40.  The treasurer pointed out that without an infusion of some fund raising donations, the amount of spending is not sustainable. Without a change in revenues, an adjustment to expenses, eg. the scholarship fund, may be necessary in 2005/6.  ATSC dues for the spring season are due April 15.  

TOPSoccer

Ariel Schwartz, U-14 United and Arlington Buddies Coordinator for TOPS soccer, reported about the successful TOPSoccer winter program and needs for the upcoming season.  TOPSoccer is a community-based soccer training program that brings the opportunity of learning and playing soccer to any boy or girl, ages 4-19, who has a mental or physical disability.  For the spring session, which will begin on April 17, a coach and buddies (U-12 and above) are needed. At each of the sessions (an hour and 15 minutes each) each player is paired with a buddy.  Each week the number of participants varies from 5 to 15 players.  Ariel noted that boys ages 12 and above are especially needed so the players have a peer to work with.  She also said that ASA hopes to organize a system where a different team will provide buddies each week.  Information on TOPSoccer will be linked on the ATSC site.  Volunteers can also contact Ariel directly via email:  footballitis31@hotmail.com.  

Commissioners’ Reports

Girls/WAGS: WAGS meeting scheduled for March 25 with the spring schedule announced at that time.  Celeste Szewczyk stated her confidence in leaving ATSC under the strong tutelage of the president, executive director and director of coaching.  She reiterated the need for volunteers to maintain and build the club.

Boys:  No report.   

NCSL:  Meeting is March 25.  Steve Lent will be presenting a motion to officially ban metal cleats from all NCSL games.  

ODSL:  Ian Handerhan reported for Dawn Dekker that the ODSL spring meeting will be March 28 in Manassas and all coaches and managers are invited.  U-9 and U-10 play will be 8-vs-8 so that roster size for the U-9s will be set at 12.  U-10s rosters can continue with a maximum of 14 on the roster.  In the interest of efficiency, teams are reminded that when a game must be rescheduled, the manager should confirm 3 possible rescheduling dates prior to calling Nancy to work out Arlington field locations.  

Director of Coaching Report

Grant Smith reported on following new/renewed developments:

1. Club goalie training will begin on Monday nights in April at Kenmore.  Collin Lennon, GW goalie coach, is being hired for this training.  He will also be available to work with teams.

2. Skills clinics for recreation players U-8 through U-10 are being conducted in coordination with Andy Megas, with training by Curt Onolfo’s organization. The aim is to train players and build bridges to identify potential travel players.

3. The Director of Coaching will out on the fields more assisting coaches. This is his strength and will be the most benefit to teams/club. 

4. All coaches are encouraged to provide written evaluations to each player to help players improve.  

5. Tryout system will be changed this year to apply only to the U-9, U-10 and U-11 age groups, no longer the U-12s.  U-12, as other age groups, will have individual team tryouts and all players will be encouraged to try out.  An effort will be made to have the A team tryouts first to help players attain highest level possible.

Election of Board Members

Treasurer:  Ron Greenhalgh

Girls Commissioner:  Jim Fort

WAGS:  Tom Torres

Boys Coaches:  Dave Kaplan

At Large Representative: Steve Lent

To be filled:  Boys Commissioner, Fundraising, Fields & Equipment

 Scholarship Report

Scholarship application forms available in team packets and on website.  Deadline is April 12 to Pat Cardillo.  A breakdown of the team’s budget should accompany the applications.  Scholarship checks will only be written to team accounts, no longer to individual accounts.  

It was highlighted that donations to the scholarship fund have fallen dramatically since the formation of the Klurfield Foundation which was established after the death of ATSC soccer parents Janice and Scott Klurfeld in 2000. Donations dropped from $1,400 in 2002 to $400 in 2003.  A special thanks was given to the girls U-12 Pride and Elite for their donations and teams were encouraged to consider donations to keep the fund sustained.   

Volunteer/Committee Chair Vacancies:  Nancy Etkin stressed need for a fields/equipment manager with an interest in keeping up the Club equipment and checking on fields.  Anyone interested in working on the web marketing activities should contact Nancy.  

DC United

Ryland Dennis presented a partnership proposal between ATSC and DC United.  Key components will be two ATSC nights, the first of which is May 15 (vs Kansas City Wizards).  ATSC will be committed to purchasing 50 tickets to each of these games.  ATSC will also commit to four half-season (9 games) VIP tickets.  DC United will provide a coaches clinic by DC United staff.  In recognition of importance of supporting professional soccer, the proposal was adopted by the Club Council.  

Old Business

A revised uniform policy was approved and is posted on the web site.  The ATSC web site was roundly praised and the consensus was that another training session for energizing team web sites was needed.

New Business

Newsletter articles are needed by the end of March.  Consensus emerged on support for another Coaches Game.  Last year’s was lots of fun and should be repeated.  The Executive Director will aim to find a field with controlled access.  The Club will further explore idea of the Club paying coaches salaries for full vetting and discussion in advance by the Club Council.   Teams were reminded that there is a discount on tickets to the high school games for players in uniform. 

Meeting adjourned at 9:45.

